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Metro Board of Directors 
Via email to Metro Board Secretary Christina Goins at goinsc@metro.net 
 
Subject: CONCERNS with Items 45 & 46 - Fareless Transit Pilot Program 
 
Dear Metro Board of Directors, 
 
As you consider launching a fareless transit pilot program this month, Alliance for Community 
Transit - Los Angeles (ACT-LA) and our community partners urge you to commit to launching a 
universal fareless transit system in Los Angeles. 
 
We have been listening to transit riders and are attaching a sample of their concerns. Metro 
buses have rightfully waived fares this past year and essential workers, who have been hit the 
hardest by COVID-19, still need no fares to stay afloat. Please see attachment for specific 
quotes and background info. This is a sample of testimonies from among the hundreds of 
thousands of low-income people that ride Metro daily. 
  
Metro must: 
 
1) Commit to launching a universal fareless transit system in Los Angeles 

● Report back on options including a pass-free option  
● Participation rates in Metro’s low-income fare program are low because 

applicants do not have capacity, resources, or documents necessary to apply to 
the program and sustain participation. 

● Proof of income is especially difficult for immigrant communities to produce. 
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2) Direct staff to report back on the following by mid-year budget adjustment in 
November/December 2021: 

● Outline steps to end existing fare system contracts and produce a workforce 
transition plan to ensure no net loss of public sector jobs; 

● Outline the cost of maintaining fare collection systems, fare enforcement 
systems, and any other fare systems and explain how the savings on not having 
this fare infrastructure could go towards sustaining universal fareless transit. 

● To the extent existing contracts are limiting Metro’s ability to launch a universal 
pass-free system, Metro staff must report on the necessary steps to ending these 
contracts. 

3) Continue back-door boarding and forgo fare collection until a fareless program begins. 

● The physical, emotional, and economic toll that the COVID-19 pandemic and its 
fallout is having on Los Angeles residents cannot be overstated. Reinstating 
fares on buses now would provide a new burden on families who are already 
overwhelmed. 

● As Metro continues to consider both short- and long-term options for fare-less 
transit, it must continue to forgo fare collection until a fareless program begins. 

 
Please see the attached transit riders testimonies collected by Women Organizing Resources 
Knowledge and Services (WORKS). 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

Alliance for Community 
Transit - Los Angeles  ACLU of Southern California  

Advancement Project 
California 

Community Power Collective  Investing in Place  Jobs to Move America 

Koreatown Immigrant 
Workers Alliance  LA Black Worker Center  LA Forward 

Los Angeles County Bicycle 
Coalition  People for Mobility Justice  

Strategic Actions for a Just 
Economy (SAJE) 

Willowbrook Inclusion 
Network (WIN)   

Women Organizing 
Resources, Knowledge and 
Services (WORKS)   
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Dorothy E.
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Concepción B. 
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Cecilia G.  
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Dorothy E.  
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Maribel D. 

 
  



 
 

8 

Martha S. 
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Martha M. 
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Nicole C. 
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Ofelia V.

 


